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Dear Parent / Carer / Pupils
Re: End of Half Term

As we move towards the end of an extremely busy and productive half term, I would like to thank everyone who is part of The Maelor School community for making me feel so welcome in my first eight weeks as Headteacher.  I am extremely proud and privileged to lead our wonderful school and look forward to getting to know everyone much more as the year progresses.  

You can read a slightly longer message from me in our newsletter, which has been sent with this letter.  I am hopeful that the newsletter gives you a flavour of some of the things our pupils have experienced this term.  We have also been sharing the many successes of our pupils on our social media pages.  You can follow us on Facebook and Instagram @themaelorschoolpenley.  I place an important emphasis on sharing and developing the unique talents and successes of our pupils.  If there is anything that you wish for us to share, please contact us via one of these pages.

Important Dates

I would like to draw your attention to the following forthcoming dates:

· Friday 25th October: school closes for half term

· Monday 4th November: school reopens

· Wednesday 6th November 4pm - 6.30pm: Sixth Form Open Evening 

· Thursday 21st November 3.45pm-6.15pm: Year 11 Parents’ Evening  (Online) -  we will provide details of how to book after half term

· Monday 25th November: Year 11, 12 and 13 mock exams start

· Thursday 5th December 3.45pm-6.15pm: Year 13 Parents’ Evening  (Online)

· Friday 20th December: School closes for Christmas

· Monday 6th January 2025: INSET day (school closed for pupils)

· Tuesday 7th January 205: School reopens for pupils

Communication Updates

We are currently developing a new website, which will include key dates such as those outlined above.  The term dates for this school year are on the current school website.  We are also excited to be one of the first secondary school in the Wrexham area to move to ‘Bromcom’, which will replace our current Sims system.  Bromcom will, overtime, allow you to access much more information about your child(ren) via an App.  I will write to you with more details about this exciting development soon.
Policies

We are in the process of updating a number of our policies.  Some of the most useful policies can be found on our current website.  I would like to draw your attention to our ‘Parent / Carer Code of Conduct’.   More policies will be placed on our new website when it becomes live. 
Uniform

Following a few queries, I would like to reiterate our expectations around uniform; these have not changed from last academic year.  Whilst our full uniform guidance can be found here:  https://www.maelorschool.org.uk/school-information/uniform.php,   I would like to emphasise the following points in particular:

· Blazers are compulsory and jumpers are optional.  We expect pupils to wear their blazer every day (we will obviously take a common-sense approach to this on warm summer days).

· Polishable black low heeled shoes or polishable all black (no logos) trainers (not fabric or canvas) should be worn.
· Those pupils who have had their ears pierced may wear one small stud in each ear, no other piercings are permitted; no other jewellery is permitted.   

We are going to have a focus on enforcing these after half term, and I thank you in advance for your support with this.
Equipment

The vast majority of our pupils come to school fully equipped for a day of learning. However, I know that some things can get lost or forgotten over time.  In particular, we ask pupils to have a red or purple pen (every pupil was given a purple pen in assembly at the start of the term) so they can self-mark their work.

Staffing Updates
Mrs Hazel is about to start her maternity leave and has left Year 8 in the safe hands of Mr Nolan, who has been working alongside Mrs Hazel since September to ensure a seamless transition.  I would also like to wish Mr Griffiths and Mrs Desena a restful retirement after nearly forty years’ service to The Maelor School between them.   

Finally, I would like to wish you and your family a restful half term break.  I will certainly appreciate spending some time with my own family following an extremely busy but rewarding half term.  We look forwards to welcoming our pupils back to school on Monday 4th November.

Yours faithfully,
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Mrs Leanne Eyre
Headteacher
Prifathro – Mrs. L Eyre, B.A. (Hons), NPQH – Headteacher
Dirprwy –– Mrs. K. Garratt-Smith, B.Sc., NPQH - Deputy Headteacher
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